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* * * * * * * * *

Ameren’s Incentive Compensation Program meets the standards set by this Commission for inclusion in rates.  Our program contains clearly ascertainable goals to improve performance, to the direct benefit of our Missouri electric customers.    It uses “stretch goals” that reward employees for performance at levels beyond their ordinary duties.  The program supports clearly visible achievements, such as setting the world record for continuous power plant operations.  The Incentive Compensation program is an integral part of our total compensation package.  It is designed so that base salary plus the “target” incentive compensation brings our employees near the median of compensation levels in the utility industry.  But part of that compensation is contingent on the performance of the company, the function and the individual employee.  


There are three separate plans, each tailored to a different employee group, and designed specifically to be appropriate to that group’s general responsibilities with the Company.  There is a program for employees represented by bargaining units, a program for non-executive management employees, and one for executives.  The incentive compensation from the 2000 plans was paid in March 2001.  During all of 2001, however, slightly different plans were in effect.  The incentive compensation for those plans was paid in March 2002.  The amount paid out for the 2001 plan was approximately 15% less than for the 2000 plans.


An example of payouts under the plan shows that for 2000, the Energy Delivery function (44% of Union Electric employees) achieved 65% of the target performance level and therefore 65% of the available bonus was paid.  The performance indicators for the function were:  delivery service cost per customer; % of bills mailed on time; customer satisfaction; % of customers experiencing four or more extended outages per year, and an employee safety index.


The plans benefit Ameren UE’s Missouri customer directly.  The Staff’s proposed adjustment to remove $6,376,742 from the Company’s cost of service for the Incentive Compensation Program is based on the wholly unsupported notion that the Program does not meet Commission standards, and so this adjustment penalizes the Company for doing the very thing that the Commission should be encouraging – improving the performance of Ameren’s employees to the benefit of its Missouri customers.  This proposed adjustment should be rejected.
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